Senior Management Team

CHIEF EXECUTIVES OFFICE

Nick Walkley Chief Executive

Fry Building 2 Marsham Street

London SW1P 4DF

Homes England



Listening Learning Leading

Contact officer: Mark Stone mark.stone@southoxon.gov.uk Tel: 01235 422100

Textphone users add 18001 before you dial

Your reference: Our reference: MS/SL-Chal-AF

5 March 2018

Dear Nick,

Chalgrove Airfield

My colleague Adrian Duffield wrote to you last week regarding the ongoing dialogue between ourselves and also with Oxfordshire County Council in respect of the proposed development at Chalgrove Airfield.

I would be grateful for an early reply to that letter which I can share with Councillors and with the County Council which answers the questions raised. We are preparing a report for our Cabinet regarding the Local Plan and officers are proposing some revisions in our approach to its submission.

I would wish to continue discussions with Homes England to ensure that the programme to which you are working is realistic and that matters relating to highways, their delivery, timing and costs, and also education provision, can be resolved in an open and transparent manner, and one which brings benefits to local residents.

I would also like to extend an invitation to you and to the Rt Hon Sajid Javid MP, who I have copied into this letter, to visit Oxfordshire and, in particular Didcot Garden Town, where you have additional interests. We have worked closely with the County Council to submit a significant Housing Infrastructure Funding bid in order to bring forward the delivery of the required housing targets.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Yours sincerely

Mark Stone Chief Executive

cc. The Rt Hon Sajid Javid MP

Ken Glendinning - Homes England

Bev Hindle - Oxfordshire County Council

